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A Word from Pastor Trump 

PHATIC.  That was today’s Word of The Day. I get one every day, and enjoy trying to 

learn new vocabulary. Often I don’t do that well, but this week for the first time I 

scored 7 out of 7 on the weekly quiz. Phatic means:  denoting speech used to express 

or create an atmosphere of shared feelings, goodwill, or sociability rather than to im-

part information. That word struck me because in many ways that is what is done in a 

faith community. Oh, certainly in Bible study, worship, confirmation and other times 

we seek to impart information, but facts and figures and stories are often forgotten. 

What is not lost is the feeling one gets of grace, welcome and goodness in a communi-

ty. Learning is critical. Sharing is important.  However, we are not meeting and talk-

ing in a church, and I am not preaching, in order to win an argument. We share and 

talk and teach and even preach to communicate God’s mercy and love to all people. 

Therefore, sometimes how we say things and do things can be as important or more important than what we 

do or say.  I experienced this in our Connections Sunday School class last month.  We were considering the 

difficult topic of refugees. This spills into a discussion of immigration, asylum and even a wall.  How easy it 

would have been for this to fracture into an argument and to tear at the community we share. It did not. Peo-

ple listened. People cared.  Grace is meant to be experienced.  It often cannot be taught.  Thank you for the 

ways you help others know and feel God’s goodness and grace in this place, and in your daily lives.   

 

Bill Shortreed 2/21 
Michael Berger 2/22 
Ben Holland 2/22 
Paige Cruse 2/23 
Chloe Looney 2/24 
Benjamin Von Schweinitz 2/24 
David Amick 2/25 
Danielle Lucas 2/25 
Pressley Sanders 2/26 
Vicky Henderson 2/28 

Dot Meador 2/2 
Stephen Metze 2/3 
Jackie Darby 2/5 
Sharon Guest 2/6 
Stacy Joannes 2/6 
Shirley Swanson 2/6 
Linwood Swittenberg 2/6 
Edie Casey 2/7 
Joshua Bruce 2/8 
Glenda Derrick 2/11 
Amanda Gilmer 2/11 

Lenten Devotional 

Once again this year we are asking the congregation to write devotions for our daily devotional booklet. This 
practice has proven to be one the congregation enjoys, and those who choose to write have really enjoyed be-
ing a part of the process. The Holy Spirit stirs up faith in each of us when we choose to study the Word and 
respond. This year, Ash Wednesday is on March 6 so the devotional passages will be due on February 15. 
Please consider being a part of this even if you’ve never participated in the past. Please let Sandra Holland 
know if you are willing to write a devotional and she will assign you a verse. 

Tom Henry 2/11 
Chelsea Lynch 2/11 
Meredith Jones 2/12 
Amanda Smith 2/13 
John Slice 2/14 
Hannah Luther 2/15 
Lucy Scott 2/15 
Dennis Lautenschlager 2/16 
Emily Crapps 2/18 
John Ray 2/18 
Alyson Shirer 2/18 



Friends & Relatives 
 Corbett Anderson, nephew of Amy Vickers and 

grandchild of Mike and Susan Beeler 
 Tony Ayoub, brother of Mandy Glowacki 

 Petra Blackwell, daughter of Steve and  
       Pat Blackwell  
 Maria Casey, mom of Joe Casey 

 Stephen Finger, friend of Jan Bass 

 Sandra Ouzts, sister of Debra Ouzts 

 Joe Fricker, father of Melissa Ray 

 Keith Ray, brother of Hank Ray 

 Sally Thompson, sister-in-law of Patsy South 

 Jamie Sanders, daughter of Shirley Sanders 

 Janette Gardner, aunt of Vickie Barfield 

 Phil Johnson, cousin of Vickie Barfield 

 Betsy Friedrich, served on staff 2010-2011 

 Mark Bogard, cousin of Theresa Henry 

 Ernie Davis, friend of Lee Bowling 

 Jimmy Asbill, son of Shirley Swanson 
 
Members in Extended Care 
 James Baldwin, Lowman Home 

 Margie Shealy, Lowman Home   

 Adrian Trexler, The Brian Center 

 Marian Reeves, Lexington Extended Care 

 

Members with health concerns 
 Rachel Potts, undergoing cancer treatments 

 Carl Bartlett, undergoing cancer treatments 

 Allen Semones, undergoing cancer treatments 

 Amy Vickers, Palmetto Richland 

 Theresa Henry, recovering at home 

 
Homebound 
 Sarah Cook 

 Lois Fulmer 

 Pete Cox 
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We Pray For... 

In memory of John and Edith Mayer given by Shirley Mayer. 

In memory of Alice and Charles Thompson given by Margie Miles. 

In memory of Mark and Lois Summer given by Joanne Taylor. 

In memory of Amanda Lucas Wanek, Iva Meetze, Ron Barrett, Marjorie Fulmer  
and Linda Sease given by Joe and Dot Meador. 

In memory of Tommy Cline, Aaron Peterson and Bill Sease given by Joe and Dot Meador. 

In memory of Luther and Lessie Lentz by Joe and Dot Meador, Kim Lentz, and Stephanie Meador. 

In memory of Don and Becky Fulmer by Joe and Dot Meador. 

In memory of loved ones of members of our church family by Joe and Dot Meador. 

In memory of Don and Becky Fulmer, Iva Metze, Bill and Linda Sease, Walter Metze, Rosa Barrett,  
Marjorie Fulmer, Tommy Cline and Alice Thompson by Lawrence and Marjorie Price. 

In honor of Mary DeHihns by Joe DeHihns. 

In memory of Ernie Walrath, Aaron Peterson, Joe Marsh, Bobbie Richardson, Bill Sease, Tommy Cline,  
Joseph Casey, Berne Schultz, Corrine Cook, Pauline Connelly Pierce, Judy Jungers, Linda Sease,  
Rosa Barrett, Iva Metze, and Marjorie Fulmer by Robert and Dollie Lunsford. 

In memory of William Swygert by Cornelia S. Lewis. 
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YOUTH, MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

7th - 12th grade youth 
February 10 - 12:00 p.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Confirmation Class and Lunch 

February 15 - 17: Ski Retreat to Boone, NC 

It’s not too late to sign up! Let Sandra know today. 

 

Sunday, February 24 

9:45 a.m. Confirmation Class 

5:30-8:00 p.m. Youth supper and movie night at the church. 

 

Little Lutherans/Luther League Service Project 
(Little Lutherans are infants through 2nd graders and their families.  

Luther League kids are 3rd-6th graders) 
 

The Little Lutherans & Luther League are going to visit the resi-

dents at the Lowman Home in February to bring some Valentine’s 

Day love and cheer. On Sunday, February 17, 2019, we will meet in 

the Fellowship Hall after the 11:00 service, to have lunch, pack 

goodie bags, write notes, and practice songs to sing. We will cara-

van to the Lowman Home and visit from 1:30 to 2:00 p.m. If you 

cannot join us at the Lowman Home, but want to participate in the 

goodie bags and message, please join us. We will need a few people to stick around and clean up the Fellow-

ship Hall. We hope you join us as we fulfill our Little Lutherans' and Luther Leaguers' desires to serve and 

love.  

St. Andrew’s 101 Class - February 24, 12 - 2 p.m. 
Have you been worshiping with us for a while but haven’t officially joined the church? Come to this class to 

get some of your questions answered: 

 Why do we worship like we do? 

 What do Lutherans believe?  

 How can I get more involved?  

For more information, contact Deacon Sandra Holland or Pastor Trump at (803) 772-6034. 



Agape Circle--Wednesday, February 6, 10 a.m.  
in the church Parlor. 

The Living Water Circle--Thursday, February 7,  
10:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 
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Groups 

All Booked Up 

Date: Friday, February 15, at 7:00 p.m. 

Host: Beth Mullins 
All Booked Up is a book club for all ladies of St. Andrew’s to attend. If you are 
interested in being a part of this group or would like more information, please 
contact Jenny Land at (803) 741-4641. 

In the Meantime 
In The Meantime will meet on  February 24 at 5:30 at the Hunter Gatherer Hanger, near Owens Airport. 

Join us for fun, fellowship and discussion. This event is for adults of all ages! Please join us! 

Please join the Lutheran Men for faith and fellowship on February 12, 2019 at 

6:30 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall for dinner. All men are welcomed to join us. 

Please bring a friend or bring your child… we will have a children's table as 

well. If it's your first dinner with us (or first one in a long time) then dinner is 

on us! We typically ask for a $5 donation for dinner. Our meal will be hosted 

by Allen Watson and Bubba (that's what he called Noah Watson!) Come join 

us to break some bread and some chops as we share our faith journeys and 

find ways to support our congregation.  

The Mission of the Men at St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church is to find community among one another, support 

one another along our journeys of faith, and to share our resources, talents, and abilities in the mission of 

our congregation. 

Lutheran Men in Mission 

Young at Heart will be going to the McCutcheon House for lunch on February 

21. They will meet at St. Andrew’s at 11:30 a.m. and carpool over to the 

McCutcheon House. We hope you will join us for fun and fellowship. If you 

have any questions, please call Mary DeHihns at (803) 731-1253. 
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There is still time to sign up! 
February 10 - April 2, 2019 

Sunday mornings from 9 - 10:30 a.m.  
in the SALC Conference Room  

Childcare will be available. 

What is Financial Peace University?  

This class is designed for anyone who wants to do a better job with 
money, from the person who is struggling to make ends meet to the 
person who has excess income and has accumulated significant 
assets. St. Andrew’s Lutheran will be offering Financial Peace 
University starting on February 10 and going for 9 weeks though 
April 2. The class will meet weekly and run from 9-10:30 a.m. on 
Sunday mornings in the conference room.  

Questions? Contact Ron Walrath at ronwalrath@gmail.com or  
803-553-4991 or Sandra Holland at sholland@salutheran.com 
The cost of this course is $109.99 per family unit. Scholarships are 
available. To register, go to salutheran.com. 

Your Church Giving in 2018 

All together we gave 

away over $100,000! 
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KARIBU: Welcome to the Water  

A Story of Faith and Commitment 

At the 2013 Synod Assembly in Charleston, South Carolina, St. Andrew’s delegates heard the words of Tanza-

nian Bishop Titus Mbilo, who described the critical need for clean drinking water throughout his country.  At-

tendees also heard about the Synod’s partnership with Water Missions International (WMI) and the South-

west Diocese of the ELCA church in Tanzania.  This partnership was formed to help bring safe water to re-

mote villages in the most desperate areas.  WMI’s mission is to provide this gift of safe water equipment and 

sanitation support to developing countries. 

In the fall of 2013, after much study, prayer and discussion with our Synod, the Congregation Council author-

ized a task force to plan a campaign to raise money through our congregation that would pay for a clean water 

system for a village in our sister synod in Tanzania.  The project was named KARIBU, Swahili for “welcome.” 

The Karibu Fund was established and a year-long campaign was proposed. 

The cost of a clean water system was $50,000.   Members of the Council and the task force pledged nearly 

$20,000 towards the campaign.  After two presentations to the congregation in January 2014, the Karibu 

Fund campaign was approved by a called congregation meeting on January 26.  A 12-month pledge period 

began. 

On Sunday, February 8, 2015, at a celebratory worship service, a check for $50,000 was presented to our Syn-

od Bishop, Herman Yoos.  Mission accomplished!  St. Andrew’s members generously answered the call to 

help. Thanks be to God! Now began the long, complicated effort to bring the clean water system to Makusi, 

the village chosen to receive it. 

The process of how to deliver a clean water system is complex.  The remoteness of the area, difficulties in de-

livering equipment and the process of training local villagers to build and maintain systems were a few of the 

challenges to manage before the project could be completed. 

However, please look at the photos in this issue.  The system is finally near completion (they hope to dedicate 

it on June 30).  You will see the process unfold from identifying the water source, surveying the four-mile 

route to the village, digging trenches, laying pipe, and building the necessary structures. Most of all, you can 

see the commitment and the hard work that the Makusi folk have put into the project. While a few finishing 

touches need to be added to complete the project, the people of Makusi will soon be enjoying clean, safe water 

as was promised through our efforts and those of a village committed to doing their part. 

We pray for the people of Makusi and the people of St. Andrew’s, that we might come to know and care for 

one another with God’s love.  We pray that the success of this water project will bring relief, hope  and healing 

to the village, and bring realization of the profound unity of the church across nations and cultures through 

this ministry.  Amen. 

From the original letter to the congregation, we revisit this passage from Revelation 22.17:  

“Let everyone who is thirsty come.  Let anyone who wishes take the water of life as gift.” 
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Welcome to the Water ... 

The source Surveyors Digging the trenches 

Laying the ribar Bringing down materials 

Putting in walls Concrete walls 

View of trench 
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Water purification structure Water taps 

Little Lutherans at CiCi’s Pizza and Saluda Shoals Lights 
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Education 
DISCIPLES’ BIBLE STUDY  
Come on. It’s the GOSPEL OF LUKE.  Who doesn’t like that?  There is a time that could suit almost anyone. 
For those available during the day (or over a lunch hour) we have a class Mondays at 11:00. For others there is a 
class that meets on Wednesdays at 5:30. You can join us ANYTIME.  Really.  
 

RETIRED AND RESTLESS  
Meets 2nd and 4th Wednesdays at 11:00 a.m. 

CONNECTIONS SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS  
The Connections Sunday School Class with Pastor Trump will be finishing up a fascinating consideration of 

THE REFUGEE CRISIS. We included experts on refugees from outside our church, and had meaningful and 

heartfelt discussions in class. Next we will move to a curriculum titled, “BY HEART:  Conversations with 

Martin Luther’s Small Catechism.” ANYONE IS INVITED TO JOIN US at ANY TIME! You can bring your 

coffee.   

 
 

New Adult Sunday School Class 

Who: Parents or grandparents who are raising kids of all ages.  

When: Sundays, 9:45 a.m. in the conference room. 

What: If you are raising children and want to connect with others who are on the same journey, come join 
us. It's so important to know we are not alone in our parenting challenges, especially when it comes to our 
faith. Just last week we discussed how our faith was shaped in childhood and how we might use those 
experiences to parent. We discussed our personal answers to questions like, "Do you force your children to go 
to church?"  and "Is a little bribery and negotiation ok?" We are still working out the details and finding our 
way as we discern the direction for this class. We do know we can learn from each other and support each 
other as we grow in faith together, and we are having fun doing it! Come join us to help us shape this class. 
Give it a try; you will be so glad you did! 

Adult Sunday School 

Mega Team Meeting 

Please note that Council is asking for ALL TEAMS to meet on Sunday, February 10, after church with pizza 

provided to offer a time to share concerns, talk about communication, offer advice and help, and generally 

discuss anything matters pertinent to everyone serving together. It will last absolutely no longer than 1  1/2 

hours. A nursery will be provided. 
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Council Highlights 

Opening 

Tom Henry called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. The devotion was led by Susie Derrick. 

Pastor’s and Deacon’s Reports 

Pastor Trump’s and Deacon Holland’s reports were accepted as distributed.  

Finance 

Giving for December was $34,594 more than actual expenses and $39,981 more than budgeted expenses. YTD 

giving through December 31 was $30,128 more than actual expenses and $15,879 more than budgeted ex-

penses. A letter thanking the congregation for its faithful giving is to be mailed in the coming week. Tom Hen-

ry will thank the congregation before each of the Jan. 20 services and will note that the church gave - through 

social ministries - 21% of its income in 2018. 

Property 

The Property Team met earlier in the evening to begin setting priorities for property maintenance and en-

hancement projects. 

Worship 

The church provided brunch after the 10 a.m. Christmas day worship service. The meal was open to all but 

planned particularly for those members of our church and of our community who may not have other plans 

for the day. There was a small turnout but enough to encourage repeating the event on Christmas 2019, and 

hopes are that even more will gather together for meal and fellowship on Christmas morning next year. 

Education 

The Education Team reports that children’s Sunday school classes will use lectionary-based curriculum 

throughout winter and spring. Mandy Glowacki has recommended to Council that the last day of the Sunday 

school year be June 16. The team will be working to add children’s photos as artwork along the Sunday school 

hall. 

New Business 

Council and team members will gather Sunday, February 10, after the 11 a.m. worship service to discuss team 

building, team communication, and the duties of team chairpersons and team representatives. All team 

chairs, team members, and others who would like to be involved in any of the team ministries of St. Andrew’s 

are invited to attend. A pizza lunch will be provided.  

Pastor Trump reported that St. Andrew’s has received a $5,000 grant from Lutheran Family Services to help 

develop, staff and present Dramarama Camp this summer. The two-week camp would use drama to support 

reading skills development for youth in grades 6 through 8, and would be open to students from a variety of 

backgrounds, including but not limited to refugees sponsored by Lutheran Family Services. The total cost of 

the summer program would be approximately $15,000. Staff will continue to seek funding through grants and 

will seek partnerships with community organizations that can provide funding and/or other resources. Pastor 

Trump requested the permission of Council to continue the work necessary to make this happen. A motion to 

support and move forward with program planning and development was approved by Council. A second mo-

tion to spend up to $10,000 in grant awards (in addition to the $5,000 from LFS) and, if necessary, make up 

the difference with existing undesignated savings was approved.  

Council approved changing two monthly meeting dates. Council will meet February 21 and April 11 instead of 

dates previously scheduled. 

Closing:  Pastor Trump led prayers for parish concerns.  
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Yoga Ministry in February 

Come and join certified yoga instructors Vicky Saye Henderson, Pastor Doug Graul, and Pastor Linda Ander-

son for prayerful, spirit-filled weekly yoga classes at St. Andrew's. These all-levels classes are great for both 

those new to yoga as well as seasoned practitioners, and will incorporate mindfulness, breath, movement and 

postures.  

Wednesdays, February 6, 13, 20 and 27 

5:45-7:00 PM (75 minutes) 

All classes are FREE and designed to gently stretch and strengthen you physically, mentally, emotionally and 

spiritually. Yoga has also been found to reduce stress, anxiety, and insomnia; improve energy levels and one's 

ability to focus and feel more present; increase physical flexibility; and build community. Bring a yoga mat if 

you have one, otherwise there will be several extra mats on hand. Invite and bring a friend, family member, 

colleague or neighbor!  

Questions? Contact Vicky for more info at (803) 269-3416.  

Council Retreat 

The St. Andrews Congregational Council held its 

annual retreat on January 11-12, 2019. Mari Frye 

hosted the council retreat at her lake house and 

it provided a wonderful place for the council to 

meet. Council members brought an entrée or 

dessert to share and everyone ate well. The re-

treat agenda included 1.) getting to know each 

other, 2.) team building, 3.) Bible study and 

singing, and 4.) goals and strategies for 2019. 

Many thanks to Pastor Trump, Sandra Holland 

and Jenny Walrath for providing the leadership. 

The council left the retreat energized and excited 

about their work in 2019. 

Blood Drive - Sponsored by Lutheran Men  

Our goal is to save 100 lives… Every donation saves 3 lives! We need at least 34 donors. Please consider 

donating blood to the American Red Cross when the Lutheran Men host the annual blood drive on Sunday, 

February 3, from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall.  

Donating blood will take thirty minutes to an hour. If you are an experienced donor, you can register with the 

Red Cross app or online at redcrossblood.org . Or you can email, text or call Joe Casey at 803-556-8263 or 

josephwilliamcasey@gmail.com to set up an appointment if you are a new donor. Walk-ins are welcome! 

Friday evening closing vespers. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     

1 
 

2 
 

3 
8:30 & 11 a.m. 
Worship 

9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 
Blood Drive 

9:45 a.m.  
Sunday School 

12:00 p.m. 
Ensemble Rehearsal 

4 
11:00 a.m. 
Discipleship 
Bible Study 
 
7:00 p.m. 
Handbell Rehearsal 
 
 

5 
 

6 
10:00 a.m. 
Agape Circle 

5:30 p.m. 
Discipleship  
Bible Study 

5:45 p.m. Yoga 

7:00 p.m.  
Adult Choir Rehearsal 

7 
9:30 a.m. 
WELCA Quilters  
 
10:30 a.m. 
Living Water Circle 
 
 

8 
 

9 
 

10  
8:30 & 11 a.m. 
Worship 

9:45 a.m.  
Sunday School 

12:00 p.m.  
Backpack Packing 

12-2:00 p.m. 
Confirmation Class  
and Lunch 
12-2:00 p.m. 
Mega Team Meeting 

11 
11:00 a.m. 
Discipleship 
Bible Study 
 
7:00 p.m. 
Handbell Rehearsal 

12 
6:30 p.m. 
Lutheran Men 

13 
11:00 a.m. 
Retired and Restless 

5:30 p.m. 
Disciple’s Bible Study 

5:45 p.m. Yoga 

7:00 p.m. 
Adult Choir Rehearsal 

 
 
 

14 
9:30 a.m. 
WELCA Quilters  

 
 
 

15 
9:30 a.m.  
Soup Kitchen 
 
7:00 p.m. 
All Booked Up 
Ladies Book 
Club 
 
 

16 
 
 

17 
8:30 & 11 a.m.  
Worship 

9:45 a.m.  
Sunday School 

12-2:00 p.m. 
Little Lutheran/Luther 
League Service Project 

18 
11:00 a.m. 
Discipleship 
Bible Study 
 
7:00 p.m. 
Handbell Rehearsal 

19 20 
5:30 p.m. 
Disciple’s Bible Study  

5:45 p.m. Yoga 

7:00 p.m. 
Adult Choir Rehearsal 

 

21 
9:30 a.m. 
WELCA Quilters  

11:30 a.m. 
Young At Heart  
 

7:00 p.m.  
Council Mtg. 
 

22 23 
 

24 
8:30 & 11 a.m.  
Worship 

9:45 a.m. 
Sunday School 
Confirmation Class 
during Sunday School 

5:30 p.m.-8 p.m. 
Youth Dinner and Mov-
ie Night at the church 
5:30 p.m.  
In the Meantime 

25 
11:00 a.m. 
Discipleship 
Bible Study 
 
7:00 p.m. 
Handbell Rehearsal 

26 27 
11:00 a.m. 
Retired and Restless 

5:30 p.m. 
Disciple’s Bible Study 

5:45 p.m. Yoga 

7:00 p.m. 
Adult Choir Rehearsal 

28 
9:30 a.m. 
WELCA Quilters  

  

 Outside Groups using the Building: 
AA Meetings: Monday-Friday at 5:30 p.m.,  

Saturday at 10:30 a.m. 

AL Anon: Monday at 5:30 p.m.,  

Tuesday at 12:00 p.m. & Saturday at 10:30 a.m. 

SA Meetings: Sunday & Monday at 7 p.m. 

Karen Baptist Church: Sundays at 2:30 p.m. 

 Youth Ski Retreat in  
Boone, NC 
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Finance 

If you give your offering to St. Andrew's regularly by using the online access and are still receiving offering 
envelopes, please let us know if you'd like to save the church some money by canceling your envelopes. Please 
contact the church office with this request. 

Offering Envelopes 

St. Andrew's Lutheran Church

Statement of Income and Expense

December of Fiscal Year 2018

Fund:  01 - General

December 2018 YTD

Actual Actual

Current and Benevolence Giving 78,968.68$      501,825.95$ 

Expenses 44,375.01$      471,698.12$ 

Expenses under (over) Giving 34,593.67$      30,127.83$    

Current and Benevolence Giving 78,968.68$      501,825.95$ 

Budget 38,987.56$      485,949.51$ 

Giving (under) over Budget 39,981.12$      15,876.44$    

Debt Retirement Fund Balance as of 1/1/2018 18,742.51$      

Funds received in 2018 48,726.16$      

Thrivent Principal Payments in 2018 (37,654.87)$    

Thrivent Interest Payments in 2018 (5,609.13)$       

Current Debt Retirement Fund Balance 24,204.67$      

Outstanding Thrivent Loan Balance as of 1/1/18 151,182.13

Principal Payments in 2018 (37,654.87)

Current Outstanding Thrivent Loan Balance 113,527.26

The principal and interest payments on the Thrivent loan are paid from

            the Debt Retirement Fund and are not part of the Budget

 (37,654.87) 
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St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church 

Ministry Reminders 
FEBRUARY  3 
Counters: Mary Ann Jacobs & Dot Meador 
Flowers: TBD 
Greeters: 8:30 a.m.  Sharon Berger 
                     11:00 a.m. Cathy Jordan 
Reader: 8:30 a.m. Sharon Berger 
                  11:00 a.m. Nicholas Deglomine 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 a.m.  Rebecca Kelly 
                                                  11:00 a.m. Darrick Williams 
Lay Assistant: Brian Teusink 
Acolyte: Rebecca LaSalle 
Crucifer: Christa LaSalle 
Nursery: Kelly & Darrick Williams 
Grounds: (February 2)  Jason Godfrey 
Council Collections:  Phillip Jenkins, Georgia Godfrey 
 Susie Derrick 
Recycling:  Josh & Paulene Cruse 
 
FEBRUARY  10 
Counters: Pat Dubose & Anita Murphy 
Flowers: Tom & Theresa Henry 
Greeters: 8:30 a.m.  Jolene Staltzer 
                     11:00 a.m. Chris & Jenny Land 
Reader: 8:30 a.m.  Mary DeHihns 
                  11:00 a.m. Olivia Tener 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 a.m.  Hal Ray 
                                                  11:00 a.m. Beth Trump 
Lay Assistant: Nicholas Deglomine 
Acolyte: Jake Semones 
Crucifer: Nathan Mullins 
Nursery: Claire Birdsong 
Grounds: (February 9) John Trump 
Council Collections:  Phillip Jenkins, Georgia Godfrey 
 Susie Derrick 
Recycling:  Chris & Jessica Daly 
 
FEBRUARY  17 
Counters: Bobbie Bell & Susan Beeler 
Flowers: TBD 
Greeters: 8:30 a.m. Teresa Ratliff 
                     11:00 a.m. Judy Moir 
Reader: 8:30 a.m.  Nicholas Deglomine 
                  11:00 a.m. Buddy Lewis 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 a.m.  Lula Wilson 
                                                  11:00 a.m. Bob Venturella 
Lay Assistant: Beth Mullins 
Acolyte: TBD 
Crucifer: Kaitlyn Berger 
Nursery: Erin Johnson/Shawn Skillman 
Grounds: (February 16) Curtis Amick 
Council Collections:  Phillip Jenkins, Georgia Godfrey 
 Susie Derrick 
Recycling:  Mari Frye 
 

FEBRUARY  24 
Counters: Sharon Berger & Barbara Weaver 
Flowers: TBD 
Greeters: 8:30 a.m. Tom & Theresa Henry 
                     11:00 a.m. Shirley Swanson 
Reader: 8:30 a.m. Rebecca Kelly 
                  11:00 a.m. Youth 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 a.m. Nicholas Deglomine 
                                                  11:00 a.m. Youth 
Lay Assistant: Donna Ray 
Acolyte: Luke Bradley 
Crucifer: Alyssa Gagliano 
Nursery: Lynne and Bert LaSalle 
Grounds: (February 23) Darrin Player 
Council Collections:  Phillip Jenkins, Georgia Godfrey 
 Susie Derrick 
Recycling: Jay & Tracy Folk 
 
MARCH 3 
Counters: Mary Ann Jacobs & Dot Meador 
Flowers: Bert & Lynne LaSalle 
Greeters: 8:30 a.m.  Sandra Ringer 
                     11:00 a.m. Cathy Jordan 
Reader: 8:30 a.m. Tom Henry 
                  11:00 a.m. Sybil Long 
Communion Assistant: 8:30 a.m. Tom Bane 
                                                  11:00 a.m. Olivia Tener 
Lay Assistant: Ron Walrath 
Acolyte: Joshua Bruce 
Crucifer: Maliyah Beckham 
Nursery: Bradley 
Grounds: (March 2) Bart Berger 
Council Collections:  Phillip Jenkins, Georgia Godfrey 
 Susie Derrick 
Recycling: Mandy Glowacki 



St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church 

1416 Broad River Rd. 

Columbia, SC  29210 

 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 
Office Hours  

9 a.m.—4:30 p.m. Monday-Thursday 

9 a.m.— 1:30 p.m. Friday 

 

To Reach Us 

Telephone: 803-772-6034 

Email: officemgr@salutheran.com 

Website: www.salutheran.com 

 

Pastor 

The Rev. John P. Trump 

 

Deacon 

Sandra Holland 

 

Director of Music Ministries 

Jenny Walrath 

 

Choir Director 

Nicholas Todd Shumate 

 

Office Manager 

Lina Gann 

 

Congregational Council 

President: Tom Henry 

Vice President:  Tom Bane  

Secretary: Deborah Slice  

Treasurer: Judy Venturella  

Asst. Treasurer: Jason Godfrey 

Financial Secretary: Sharon Berger  

Claire Birdsong 

Jay Folk 

Erin Johnson 

Phillip Jenkins 

Georgia Godfrey 

Beth Mullins 

Susie Derrick 

Mari Frye 

Paul Osmundson 
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